
Friday 6 March 2015 

Enjoying World Book Day Reception explores where Marianne  
North travelled 

Year 4 Netball Tournament – well done! 
Mrs Thompson from Daisy’s Flowers 

talked to Year 1 about plants  

Year 3 build shelters at Mop End Festival of Colour celebrated in EYU 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/gateway-school/547403628623814
https://twitter.com/gateway_school


 

Today the whole school celebrated World Book 
Day by wearing pyjamas to school. Our theme 
was óFavourite bedtime storiesô. Children 
brought their books to school and the classes 
voted for their class favourite. In Junior 
Assembly Mrs Kemp asked the children about 
their classô choice. Many of them had chosen 
funny stories so Mrs Kemp then read her own 
funny story, a favourite with her daughter, 
Isabel, when she was little ï óIsabelôs Noisy 
Tummyô by David McKee. The children also 
sang a ósleepy songô with Miss Holroyd to get in 
the mood.  Some favourite story characters 
were displayed and the children recognised 
them immediately. Lexie was awarded her prize 
for raising the most sponsorship money for The 
Usborne óReady Steady Readô.  Read more 

 

The week has certainly flown by! A combination of all the lovely creative lessons inspired by our 
Take One Picture, all the many sporting events and of course welcoming our five Independent 
Schoolsô Inspectors to Gateway.  
 

The Inspectors have enjoyed their week here and have learnt a lot about Marianne North, her life 
and travels, not to mention finding out all about life at this school. All the pupils and staff have been 
amazing and have certainly helped to share many great things about Gateway School. We will 
receive a draft of the report in about four weeks and after any amendments it will be issued to all 
parents as soon as we are able.  
 

The sporting successes continue to roll in. Well done to the Year 4 netball team on winning the 
IAPS Under 11 Regional Netball Tournament. The team played really well and are one to watch as 
they develop! The Yr 5 football team have won through to the next round of the South Bucks Cup 
and the Year 6 girls have battled hard in the IAPS and ISA netball tournaments. As well as three of 
our pupils competing in the ISA National Cross-country finals (read all of the reports in the Sports 
section). Read more 
 

I am looking forward to popping in to see the Regional Chess Tournament tomorrow. Gateway is 
hosting teams from 4 local schools. Gateway has two teams entered who I am sure will play some 
impressive chess and will enjoy the experience.  
 On Thursday the children learnt about the Hindu festival of Holi, also known as the festival of 
colour. It signifies the beginning of Spring. The festival begins with bonfires to burn away the 
órubbishô of the previous year so people can make new beginnings. To signify the Spring colours 
the tradition of coloured powder throwing was well received by the children especially as they 
could throw it at their teachers!  
 
This week we have also participated in many activities relating to the Take One Picture. The 
children have planted sunflower seeds and will be encouraged to look after them, we have looked 
at the parts of a plant, made a collage and written labels. The children have used different shaped 
pasta to symbolise the life cycle of the butterfly and re enacted the Hungry Caterpillar story. 
Thank you for your help with the lovely miniature gardens, the children have really enjoyed talking 
about them. 
 

At home you may like to talk to your child about the butterfly life cycle. At school we have been 
watching the growth of our caterpillarsé look out for the butterflies in the next week or so! 
 

Next week we will be focussing our afternoon activities on the story óThe Bad Tempered Ladybirdô 
by Eric Carle. 
 

World Book Day 

Mrs La Farge’s Blog 

Early Years Unit 

http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/world-book-day/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/mrs-la-farges-blog-11/


The children have enjoyed studying the Take One Picture painting óAmatungula in flower and fruit 
and Blue Ipomoeaô by Marianne North. On Monday, we looked closely at the painting, discussing 
whether we liked or disliked it. We learned what it means to have an óopinionô and using the iPad we 
worked in pairs to record one anotherôs thoughts and reasons. The children loved looking at the giant 
world map and made a super effort to write their own labels of each of the countries that Marianne 
North had visited. Last week, Sam had bought in a sticker book all about pirates which sparked a lot 
of enthusiasm amongst the year group. This led us to base many of our activities this week around 
the theme of óPiratesô. We wrote our own message in a bottle, designed and described our own 
pirate, and had fun with the EYU children searching for treasure on the bottom field! 
 

On Friday 13 March, we will be visiting Tring Natural History Museum. Your child will not need to 
bring in their black book bag, but will need their own packed lunch in a named plastic carrier bag. 
Please may we remind you that we will be throwing everything away and so all containers must be 
disposable.  
 

At Home  You might like to reinforce coin recognition up to the value of £2, and also the 
combinations of coins that can make 10p.  Also take a look at the day in the life of Reception video. 

We have immersed ourselves in the Take One Picture project ï óAmatungula in Flower and Fruit 
and Blue Ipomoeaô by Marianne North, following her journey around the world, painting interesting 
and unusual flowers. We learnt that she had her own gallery built to display her paintings at Kew 
gardens.  On Tuesday, a live video link to Australia set up by Mrs Wingrove, taught us about 
endangered animals there including the Bilby, Koala and Tasmanian Devil. In science we talked 
about what we already know about the parts of plants and what they need to grow, we set up our 
own experiments to find out how plants take up water and how much water they need to grow.   
 

On Wednesday we learnt that Marianne North visited Australia at Darwinôs suggestion and painted 
a picture of a Koala and Australian Pears!   An old map showed us where she had visited and we 
tracked her journey by boat to Australia. We wrote a letter from Marianne North to her family, 
describing all the wonderful things one might see in Australia. On Thursday Year One were lucky 
enough to have visit from Mrs Thompson who, like Marianne North, is an expert on plants! The 
children had previously composed their questions to ask Mrs Thompson earlier in the week and 
they were all to do with plants and what the children would like to find out about.   Read more. 

 
 

What a busy week we have had for our Take One Picture week.   Our lessons have been based 
around the Marianne North painting, Amatungula in flower and fruit and Blue Ipomoea. We have 
been looking at other paintings by her to inspire our learning.  In English we have written a story 
about a shipwreck; put messages in bottles; and written a guide on how to survive on a desert 
island.  In maths, we found the area of a leaf; we looked at time zones; and created maps complete 
with coordinates.  One of our most exciting sessions must have been ICT, where we tried to turn 
bananas into bongos with the help of the ñMakey Makey.ò  To the delight of the children, the 
experiment worked and they discovered that bananas do in fact conduct electricity.   
  

Our current science topic is Health and Growth, thank you so much for sending the children in with 
their baby and toddler pictures.   Next week in science we are looking at how we change as we grow 
up.   The children will be thinking about things that they could not do when they were babies, which 
they can do now and also about things they want to be able to do when they grow up.  We will also 
be looking at animals where the babies and adults look very different.  In preparation for science it 
would be great if you could have a think of any species where the offspring looks very different to the 
adult. 
 
 

Reception 

Year 1 

Year 2 

http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/02/video-day-life-reception/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/year-1-immersed-take-one-picture-project/


Year 3 had a fantastic day out on Wednesday at Mop End.  The weather was kind to us as we 
were outside for most of the time.  The day involved two activities to reinforce our learning on 
materials and their properties.  One activity involved the children working in teams to investigate the 
best material to build a den to insulate a ñcyperpet ñout of.  Shelters were built out of leaves, mud, 
sticks, stones and a mixture of everything. Good predictions were made about which material would 
be best.  George C thought that the sticks would win because ñyou can put them nice and close 
together.ò  The shelter made out of leaves kept the ñcyperpetò warmest for the group who did the 
activity in the morning.  The second activity involved the children building shelters big enough for 
their whole group to shelter from the rain.  The children worked well together, constructing some very 
creative shelters and when the rain came (courtesy of a watering can!) only a few children got wet! 
We have also enjoyed our Take One picture activities ï particularly learning about seed dispersal 
and the amazing adaptations of seeds in our world. 
At home   The children have done a great job learning all their words for The Magic Key.  Costume 
requests will be arriving shortly! 
Next week   We will be busy preparing for the Open Day and the Take One Picture exhibition.  We 
will be starting to focus on non-chronological report writing in English and we will be writing a report 
on how to become a knight in the Middle Ages. 
 

Another busy week has seen the children fully immersed in activities related to the beautiful painting 
by Marianne North, selected for the schoolôs óTake One Pictureô studies.  
 

The children are taking great care writing and presenting a hessian-bound diary, imagining they are 
Marianne North and thinking about her feelings whilst on her travels, and how she might have felt to 
be so inspired to paint in such detail - very talented lady indeed.  
 

They have also annotated a map of the world showing her travels and, in maths, considered the 
distances she travelled. They have looked at the 8-point compass and then thought about directions 
Marianne North would have taken on her journeys. 
 

In science, the children have been trainee botanists, and after dissecting flowers, they assembled a 
ónewô species of flowering plant and then named it with a Latin name having considered the 
undertaking of Carl Linnaeus. 
 

To help us get ready for our presentation, please could we ask you check your child has learnt their 
words - they have got them! 
 

Year 5 have been using Marianne North's 'Amatungula in Flower and Fruit with Blue Ipomea' to 
inspire some effective and ambitious setting description writing.  
 
'Unfurling in the sun, the titanic Ipomea flowers revealed their fragrance.' Peter N 
 

'As morning broke, the forest awoke and a silent breeze arrived. The leaves started rustling gently 
as flowers slowly awakened and uncurled.ô Harry S. 
 

'The rough rocks sat peacefully as the sea crashed against them, leaving a taste of salt in the air.' 
Jessica J. 
 

Deep in the forest, you could see the wasps darting rapidly at the fruit. The flower, which was 
gleaming in the sunshine, had the juiciest nectar hidden inside its brilliant, beautiful petals.' Alex P. 
 
The sea drifted in serenely over the scorching hot sand and the waves swept peacefully over the 
shore.The sky, which was clear blue, had the most dazzling, sparkling sun in it.' Hannah M. 
 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 



This week, in maths, Year 6 has been looking at line graphs, specifically distance/time 
graphs.  We started by looking at a graph depicting the journeys of the Tortoise and the Hare 
from Aesopôs fable and the children wrote a commentary for the graph identifying what 
happened when, we then added in a rat as a slight adaptation of the original story but the 
children were quick to interpret the ratôs journey from the graph. 
 
On Thursday we looked at graphs that we mapped to videos of some real life activities; the most 
popular of which was a huge rope swing through a forest, which everyone wanted to have a go 
at!  Take a look at the videos and graphs on: http://graphingstories.com/.  
 
 

 

Year 6 

Report on the IAPS Swimming Gala on Friday, 27 February 2015  
Read the report here 
 
Year 4 Gayhurst invitation Netball Tournament, Tuesday 3 February 2015 

Read the report here 

 

ISA National Cross-country Finals, Saturday 28 February 2015 

Read the report here 

 

South Bucks Cup,Quarter Finals, Tuesday 3 March 2015 

Read the report here 

Latest Sports News 

The Sun is shining, the buds are bursting and next week is our Spring Term WTSW!   Can you 
please try to encourage walking to school where possible, by parking a little further away than usual 
- ideally in the Link Road car park.  Parent volunteers will be giving out stickers to children in the car 
park and JRSOs will be able to reward other walkers by the front door. 
 

If walking from a distance, children are able to wear socks and ties other than the normal school 
uniform and we will keep a record of walkers across the various year groups.  Let's see if we can 
improve on the 55 per cent walkers we had in the Autumn Term! 
 

Also, as part of Walk to School Week, Year 6 children will be taken out of school in small groups for 
Footsteps training on Wednesday 11 March.  This is a Bucks CC initiative to make children more 
aware of the dangers of the road and prepare them for their move to senior school when many of 
them will be undertakings journeys by themselves.   
 

Please remember to sign the consent form that your child has brought home and return it to 
the school office by Tuesday 10 March at the latest. 
 

Walk to School Week 

http://graphingstories.com/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/report-iaps-swimming-gala-27-february-2015-dragon-school-oxford/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/report-iaps-swimming-gala-27-february-2015-dragon-school-oxford/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/isa-national-cross-country-finals-saturday-28-february-2015/
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/2015/03/south-bucks-cup-quarter-finals-3-march-2015/


 

March 
Saturday 7 Chess Competition at Gateway all day; Cross-country at Lowndes Park Yr 

3 to Yr 6 
Monday 9  Walk to School Week; Girls football match (A) v Great Missenden 3.30pm - 

5pm; Yr 4 visit by Shelter Box 
Wednesday 11  Netball v Lt. Kingshill away Year 6 B and Year 5 B 3.25pm - 4.45pm; 

Netball v Gt Missenden at home Year 6 A year 5 A team 3.45pm - 4.45pm 
Friday 13  Reception trip to Tring Museum; Take One Picture Exhibition; Cross 

country event U11 Queenswood School 1.30pm - 4.30pm; Year 5 Tag 
Rugby Training at Griffin House 2.15pm -3.15pm 

Saturday 14   Football Tournament - 10am till 1.30pm 
 

   
Next Friday the School Council have worked hard to plan a day of events for Comic Relief. For 
£1 children can wear a onesie, or something red. Also for 20p children can play 'put the red nose 
on the teacher' at break and lunchtime, as well as there being a loose change collection on a red 
nose on the compass outside G2 at the end of the day. All of these events will be announced in 
Monday's assembly, which the School Council will be leading. 
 

Crossing Patrol 
Starting this Friday, we have a morning crossing lady, Anne-Marie Edwards who is the daughter 
of Daisy so keeping it in the family!  Georgina from Bucks County Council will be with Anne-Marie 
for the next two Fridays to observe. 
 

Open Morning, Saturday 14 March 
Year 6 children have been invited to attend the Open Morning on Saturday 14 March. Please can 
parents let the school know if their child is able to attend.  Thank you. 
 

Usborne Books 
 
I am happy to report that 101 children participated in the Usborne sponsored reading event and 
raised a total of £2,940.41 by reading for a total of 30,576 minutes. An amazing effort! The 
children who joined in are entitled to 50 per cent of the money they raised to spend on Usborne 
books. They now have their order forms. These need to be returned to school by 10 
MARCH. I would very much appreciate the prompt return of the order forms in order for the 
books to be delivered to school well before the Easter holidays. School now has an amazing total 
of £3,234.45 to spend on books for the Library, for classes and for the English department. 
Special mention should go to Lexie W in Year 3 RW who raised the most in sponsor money - 
£153.90 and to Megan B who read for a staggering 1,307 minutes. If children who did not take 
part are interested in placing an Usborne order the attached order form can be used. Return 
please by 10 MARCH. World Book Vouchers can be used as part payment for any purchases. 
School will benefit from 60 per cent of any orders placed in this way. Please visit 
www.usborne.com.  EG 
 

 

 

From the Office 

http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/about-gateway/latest-news
https://www.youtube.com/user/gatewayschoolhp16
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk/parent-area/photo-gallery
http://gatewayschool-bucks.co.uk

